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 July 11, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
Mr. Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301 
ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov 
 

Re:  DE 20-046 – Green Mountain Power Corporation – Petition for Authority to 
       Discontinue Service 

 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
 By Order Nisi issued June 16, 2020 in the above-captioned matter, the Commission 
granted Green Mountain Power Corporation the authority to discontinue electric transmission 
service, and remove existing transmission facilities in Chesterfield New Hampshire.  See Green 
Mountain Power Corporation, DE 20-046, Order No. 26, 365 (June 16, 2020).  The Commission 
ordered that once pole removal is complete, Green Mountain Power Corporation is to notify the 
Commission of the method and date of such completion.  Id., p. 4. This letter constitutes such 
notification.   

 
Pole removal and area restoration were completed on April 25, 2022.  The wire was 

removed by releasing it from the New Hampshire side of the Connecticut River and reeling the 
wire across the river to Vermont.  The two Green Mountain Power structures in New Hampshire 
were pulled from the ground, and the holes were backfilled with native soils.  Low impact 
tracked-vehicles were used for access to this area which was restored to its natural state after the 
pole holes were backfilled. 
 

Pursuant to Ms. Howland’s letter of March 17, 2020, no paper copies of this letter are 
being filed.   Please contact me if there are any questions about the information provided herein.  
Thank you. 

 
 
 



Mr. Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
July 11, 2022 
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 Very truly yours, 

       
 Susan S. Geiger 
 
cc:  Service List (electronic mail) 
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